
 

 

 

WDNR WATER QUALITY PLANNING PROGRAM PROGRESS REPORT – OCTOBER, 2014 
EAST CENTRAL WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

 
SSA Plan Updates & Mapping 
East Central staff continued to work on the Fond du Lac, Eden and Oakfield SSA Plan Updates as 
follows: 

o Staff met with the Village of Eden to discuss priority development areas and allocation 
projections based on the existing and future land use summaries.  The result of this meeting 
was mapped and acreage areas quantified for comparison to residential and industrial acreage 
needs/projections.  Based on this information additional support tables were developed for 
inclusion in the final plan document. The draft allocation scenario mapping was finalized and 
submitted to the respective service areas for comments and additional input.  Draft map 
exhibits were being development for the Oakfield and Eden SSA draft plan documents.   
 

o Staff began developing the text for the Oakfield and Eden Sewer Service Area based on the 
data collected and created during the update process.    

 
East Central staff continued to work on other SSA issues as follows: 

 

o Staff filled a data request, (sanitary district boundaries), for the Calumet County Resource 
Management Department to help them create a utility assessment report for the county. 

o Staff provided the Town of Buchanan with a clarification of the Darboy Sanitary District 
boundary and mapping assistance. 

o Staff reviewed and commented on a sewer feasibility study submitted by the Town of 
Winneconne.  This study directly involves the Butte des Morts Consolidated Sanitary District and 
the wastewater treatment facility.  This is an on-going technical assistance project provided by 
East Central. 

o Staff completed the summary of proceedings from the September 17, 2014 Community 
Facilities Committee. 

o Staff prepared and held a Community Facilities Committee meeting whereby the committee 
approved lifting a sewer extension hold area within the 2030 Heart of the Valley SSA, (V. 
Harrison).  This approval is contingent upon the Village and Town of Harrison amending their 
comprehensive land use plan to reflect the land use and zoning changes associated with this 
amendment. 
 

Sewer Extension / Facilities Plan Reviews 
The following number of projects were received, reviewed and commented on: 

o Private Laterals: 4 o Public Interceptors: 0 

o Private Interceptor: 0 o Preliminary/Final Subdivision Plats: 2 

o Sewer Extensions: 4 o Facilities Plans: 0 

o Lift Stations: 0  
 

Other 
o Staff attended the Karst and Urban/Rural Stormwater Management workshop. 
o Staff updated the East Central Regional Plat File dataset. 
o Staff also reviewed comprehensive land use plan amendment submitted by the Village of 

Sherwood.  In addition, staff reviewed the Town of Rosendale comprehensive land use plan. 
Expenditures for October, 2014 totaled $11,553.07 

 



 

 

 

WDNR WATER QUALITY PLANNING PROGRAM PROGRESS REPORT – NOVEMBER, 2014 
EAST CENTRAL WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

 
SSA Plan Updates & Mapping 
East Central staff continued to work on the Fond du Lac, Oakfield and Eden SSA Plan Updates as 
follows: 

 

o Staff continues to format and edit the draft plan documents for the Eden and Oakfield 2035 
Sewer Service Area Plan updates.  Follow up phone conversations with the Village of Oakfield 
were held to clarify the proposed allocations and minor changes were made. 
 

o The Fond du Lac SSA plan continues on standby until the Outlying Sewer Group Agreement is 
finalized.  The technical and executive committees continue to address outstanding issues. 

 
East Central staff continued to work on other SSA issues as follows: 
 

 

o Staff continued to develop the mapping exhibits, (16), for the 2035 Oakfield and Eden Sewer 
Service Area Plan updates.. 

o Staff assisted the Public Service Commission and its intern in acquiring updated corporate limit data 
within the Heart of the Valley SSA.  This being part of a PSC municipal drinking water study. 

o Staff reviewed a proposed resolution by the City of Omro regarding the sewer user fee structure 
involving the Omro Sewer Service Area and the Algoma Sanitary District.  This action stems 
from recent actions by the Algoma Sanitary District in its annexation effort with the Town of 
Omro Sanitary District.  East Central continues to monitor this situation. 
 

 
 

Sewer Extension / Facilities Plan Reviews 
The following number of projects were received, reviewed and commented on: 

o Private Laterals: 0 o Public Interceptors: 0 

o Private Interceptor: 0 o Preliminary/Final Subdivision Plats: 2 

o Sewer Extensions: 2 o Facilities Plans: 0 

o Lift Stations: 0  
 

Other 
o Staff attended a meeting regarding the North Branch Manitowoc River Watershed flood study.  This 

meeting was a visioning session to identify key issues and to develop potential solutions for the 
flooding concerns. 

 
Expenditures for November, 2014 totaled $7,013.04 

 



 

 

WDNR WATER QUALITY PLANNING PROGRAM PROGRESS REPORT – DECEMBER, 2014 
EAST CENTRAL WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

 
SSA Plan Updates & Mapping 
East Central staff continued to work on the sewer service area activities for the Fond du Lac, Eden and 
Oakfield updates as follows: 

 
o Staff continued to write, edit and format the plan documents for the 2035 Eden and Oakfield Sewer 

Service Area plan updates.  In addition, mapping exhibits were finalized and inserted into the 
document.   
 

o The Fond du Lac Outlying Sewer Group and their Executive and Technical Committees did not meet in 
December, 2014.  Inquiries to the committee chairman were made as to the status of the OSG 
agreement. 

 
Reviews 
The following projects were received, reviewed and commented on: 

  

o Private Laterals: 1 o Public Interceptors: 0 

o Private Interceptor: 0 o Preliminary/Final Subdivision Plats: 0 

o Sewer Extensions: 1 o Facilities Plans: 0 

o Lift Stations: 1  

 
Other 
 

o Staff assisted the Village of Harrison with 2030 Heart of the Valley and 2030 Neenah-Menasha 
SSA data for use in their analysis for lifting a sewer extension hold area within the Village. 

o Staff fielded inquiries regarding a proposed development in near proximity to the Greenville 
Sanitary District and the 2030 Grand Chute-Menasha West SSA.  This issue may be problematic 
as an amendment to the service area seems unlikely. East Central currently opposes any private 
on-site sewage systems within the 2030 GCMW SSA. 

 
 

Expenditures for, 2014 totaled $5,902.57 
  

 


